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PORTION OF ROUTE 609 IN COURTLAND REOPENS
FOLLOWING PROJECT COMPLETION

COURTLAND - As of Thursday, Oct. 29, a portion of Route 609 (Popes Station
Road) at the intersection of Route 58 (Southampton Highway) in Courtland has
reopened to traffic after completion of a safety improvement project on the
intersection.

A detour was previously in place in this location for the $1.2 million project that was
awarded to Henry S. Branscome, LLC to improve safety at the intersection of Route 58
and Route 609. Improvements included the addition of two right turn lanes on Route
58, with one new right turn lane from Route 58 east onto Route 609 south, and one
new right turn lane from Route 58 west onto Route 609 north. Route 609 was also
widened to accommodate the new turn lanes and adjustments to the roadway elevation
will be made to improve safety and drainage.

To learn about all VDOT Hampton Roads’ projects, visit:
https://www.virginiadot.org/projects/hampton%?20roads/default.asp.
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